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Learning to Learn:  A special pathway enabling all our young 

people to achieve as much as they possibly can and to flourish 

in adult life.  

Another appropriately summery end to our summer term and another year!  

We hope you enjoy this bumper edition of the newsletter. The children have been busier than ever as you will 

see.  

Please can I draw your attention to the summer reading challenge? We are always really keen that the 

children keep up their reading momentum over the long summer holiday, which will not only help reinforce their 

great progress this year, but will also prepare them better for new learning in September. Please feel free to 

join in! I wish you all a very enjoyable summer break, however or wherever you 

spend it. Thank you for all your support this year.  

Message from Ms Nettleton  

Bread and Butter Days  

Those of you who visited the school in the last week or so will have seen the remains of our outstanding crop 

of wheat in the entrance hall. This represents all the work throughout the year which has made our learning 

about the òseed to plateó concept really come alive. 

Our last two days spent with Liam, the Farmer, and his daughter Hannah taught us the final processesé These 

included: milking the cow (May); harvesting the wheat; grinding the wheat into flour; making our own butter 

and of course making and baking the bread.  

We finalised our work by enjoying the fruits of our labour in the hall at the end of the day. There were lots of 

surprised faces when we realised how good our bread and butter really was!  

Our thanks to Liam for his time with us, he emailed last week to say òThanks so much for all your hospitality 

over the year, to work in your school was a rewarding and moving experience.ó 

We feel that the investment in this programme has really inspired so many of our pupils and we are looking 

forward to many more exciting projects in the futureé 

Abigail Slade  

Deputy Headteacher  



News from the music department  

West Hill Meets the West End  

 

It has been a busy term in the Music department! All KS3 pupils, as 

well as the school choir and band, performed in our summer show ôWest 

Hill meets the West Endõ. Pupils performed to two full houses and    

everyone did amazingly well. The singing, playing, dancing and acting was 

of a really high standard which was a reflection of how hard the pupils 

worked during rehearsals. Well done! I am looking forward to next 

yearõs show already!  

Music Lessons Update  

 

Thank you all for your applications 

for music lessons through Surrey 

Arts. I am pleased to tell you that 

lessons will be on a Wednesday 

morning and will start the week 

beginning the 14 th  September. 

Surrey Arts  will be in touch with 

all parents who have applied for 

lessons, you will receive booking 

confirmation and an invoice in 

September.  

Music Therapy  

 

We are very pleased to have a dayõs Music 

Therapy starting in September with Music 

Therapist Fraser Moyle. Music Therapy is 

provided by Nordoff -Robbins and is fully 

funded by the school. Music Therapy offers 

active music -making opportunities to       

address difficulties with communication and 

participation, unlocking creativity and     

expression and developing physical, mental, 

emotion and social wellbeing. Any parents 

whose children have been referred for    

Music Therapy will receive a letter and    

consent form to complete in September.  

Helen Teasdale, Head of Music  


